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Please note that the following FAQs are an addendum to the FY 2017 Competition Guidance and Frequently Asked Questions published on January 11, 2017.  The FAQs below are incorporated into the relevant sections of the published FAQs, and the revised document is also now posted on the EIR website at https://innovation.ed.gov/frequently-asked-questions-faqs-2/. 
B-3.  Where can an applicant find a district locale code for the purpose of determining rural eligibility?

The 2017 EIR Notice Inviting Applications (NIA) lists the following website to find district locale codes: https://nces.ed.gov/ccd/ccdLocaleCodeDistrict.asp. However, applicants are encouraged to retrieve locale codes from the National Center for Education Statistics School District search tool (https://nces.ed.gov/ccd/districtsearch/), where districts can be looked up individually to retrieve locale codes. Please note that for the 2017 EIR competitions, school districts with rural locale codes from either web page will be accepted for purposes of determining eligibility.
